

Board of Supervisors, Palmyra Township, Pike County, February 18, 2025           


CALL TO ORDER:                                                                                       
The February 18, 2025, meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Palmyra Township, Pike County, PA was called to order at 4:00 PM at the Township Building, Paupack, PA with the following members present: Coutts, Ehrhardt and Mueller, by Zoom.  Also present for the Township were Solicitor Henry and Administrator Rose.
MINUTES/BILLS/RECEIPTS:
On motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller, and unanimously carried, the minutes of the               February 4, 2025, meeting were approved.  Bills in the amount of $14,802.53 were approved for payment and receipts in the amount of $25,677.43 were reported with a list of each on file.

ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT:
JAMES COMBINATION DEED:

Administrator Rose asked the Supervisors to approve a combination deed received from the office of Attorney Christopher Kimler.  The deed was reviewed and approved by Solicitor Henry.  She noted the original deed was to be delivered so it could be signed but she did not receive it in time for the meeting.  The Supervisors said they would approve it, and the deed can be circulated for signature once it is received.  Accordingly, on a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller and unanimously carried Lots 585 and 586, Tanglwood Lakes would be combined to form one new lot henceforth to be known and designated as Lot 585R.
PERSONNEL:

Administrator Rose asked the Supervisors to approve hiring Christopher McGrath for position of part-time maintenance, snow plow driver, and recycling.  The Supervisors discussed it and on a motion by Mr. Mueller, seconded by Mr. Ehrhardt, and unanimously carried, the hiring was approved at a rate of $25.00 per hour, as established at the Reorganization Meeting for 2025.
Mrs. Rose also asked for the hiring of Lori McCrory to be approved as an Alternate Zoning Officer initially to handle zoning violations within the township.  The Supervisors discussed the matter and asked Solicitor Henry to draw up an agreement between the Township and McCrory.  On a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mr. Mueller and unanimously approved the hiring was approved at a rate of $65.00 per hour.
SOLICITORS REPORT:

WELL WAIVER PROCEDURE:

Solicitor Henry told the Supervisors he and SEO Martin had worked out the details regarding a well-waiver procedure to be adopted.  He asked Mrs. Rose to put it on the agenda for the March 4 meeting.
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 4:25 PM.
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